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party for those long-term residents in the facility. 
While observing the residents' involvement in the 
celebration activities, the social workers, nursing staff, 
and attending physician can use such an occasion to 
consider what, if any, screening activities would be 
appropriate before the next birthday party. With 
woefully inadequate financial reimbursement and 
limited professional satisfaction (at least in the tradi­
tional sense) offered to nursing home providers, 
such systems of reminders can be useful for nursing 
home physicians to incorporate into their practice 
styles. 

Finally, I would stress the critical role that advance 
directives can play within the whole area of health 
promotion for long-term care residents. For residents 
who are cognitively intact and who retain the capacity 
to express their desires through health care proxy 
statements, living wills, or whatever legally acceptable 
instruments exist in the state, the incorporation of 
such statements for preterminal care, transfer out of 
the facility for testing, and provision of artificial hy­
dration and nutrition not only is appropriate within 
the context of health promotion but also addresses 
the general idea of death as a natural part of life. 
Even for those residents who lack the capacity to use 
such advance directives, encouraging families to dis­
cuss and perhaps provide written statements inter­
preting their relative's earlier wishes and directives 
can be useful to guide medical decision making (if 
not effective in legal proceedings) and can help direct 
health promotion decisions that work to minimize 
morbidity without denying the ultimate mortality of 
the long-term care resident. 
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The above letter was referred to the author of the 
article in question, who offers the following reply. 

To the Editat': I thank Dr. Heath for his comments. I 
am glad that he shares my interest in health promo­
tion for residents of nursing homes, and I agree that 
nurses and health assistants can provide valuable in­
formation regarding patients' and families' values, if 
only we physicians would consult them. 

I also like Dr. Heath's idea of using birthday cel­
ebrations as a way to consult with other members of 
the team in the nursing home. I wonder, however, 
how often physicians with busy office practices would 
be able to attend celebrations such as these, which 
are typically held during the workday. 

Dr. Heath and I both agree that advance directives 
are even more important for nursing home resi­
dents than they are for other elderly persons. As I 
mention in my article, I concur with him that ad-
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vance directives are a part of health promotion for 
this patient population. Unfortunately, educating pa­
tients about advance directives can be a very difficult 
and time-consuming task. Nevertheless, it is an im­
portant part of health promotion and can greatly af­
fect the quality of life of a nursing home resident. 
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